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Right now, with an unprotected bike path, it is extremely scary to
bike on Sunset Blvd. A protected bike path makes it safer for
cyclists and less likely that cars are going to strike down cyclists
which is obviously beneficial for drivers! It seems like a
no-brainer to have the bike path on Sunset Blvd. protected.
ESPECIALLY as it can be done with little to no loss of parking
and no change in the number of lanes of traffic. My eighty year
old mother loves to cycle, but she will only ride her bicycle where
she feels safe, and right now that is most certainly not Sunset
Blvd. (despite it having a bike lane). Many, many more people
would use the bike path if it was protected. And more people
riding bikes is great for the health of both the riders and the
environment! A protected bike lane benefits the entire
community.



